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July 8, 2011 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
Re:  North American Electric Reliability Corporation and ReliabilityFirst 

Corporation, Response to June 24, 2011 Request for Data and Documents, 
Docket No. NP11-184-000 

 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
Pursuant to the June 24, 2011 Request for Data and Documents issued by Director of the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) Office of Enforcement, the North American 
Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) and ReliabilityFirst Corporation (“ReliabilityFirst”) 
hereby submit their Non-Public Exhibit 1 Response.   
 
Information set forth in the Non-Public Exhibit 1 Response and its Non-Public Attachment A 
include privileged and confidential information, pursuant to the Commission’s regulations at 18 
C.F.R. Part 388 and orders, as well as the NERC Rules of Procedure, including the NERC 
Uniform Compliance Monitoring and Enforcement Program.  Accordingly, NERC and 
ReliabilityFirst respectfully request that the Commission classify and treat the Non-Public 
Exhibit 1 Response and Non-Public Attachments A through D as confidential, non-public 
information. 
 
Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

        
      Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Rebecca J. Michael 

 
Rebecca J. Michael 

 
Assistant General Counsel for North 
American Electric Reliability Corporation 
 


